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Dates to  
Remember 

 

 

Term 2 
 

Week 3 

11 May to 14 May 
 

NAPLAN Testing 
 

 

Week 4 

17 May  
 

National 

Simultaneous 

Storytime 
 

17 May to 20 May 
 

NAPLAN Testing 
 

Week 5 

25 May  

Dream It - Years 6/7 
 

Parafield Gardens High 

School  

Transition on Site 

11:30 - 12:30 
 

26 May 

National Sorry Day 
 

27 May to 2 June 

Reconciliation Week 

Leadership News 
Day one of Term 2 was a Pupil Free Day and our teachers and SSOs undertook a whole 
day of training in evidence based teaching of reading and spelling. We were fortunate 
to have Bill Hansberry lead the training on the day. Bill is a specialist in supporting   
students with Dyslexia, learning difficulties and emotional/behavioural difficulties.  
 

Staff spent the day engaged in learning that supported our already well-developed 
reading program at The Pines. We have invested much money in supporting, training 
and resourcing our teachers to become better teachers of reading.  
 

Reading is a very complex process and is something that some students struggle      
with and others learn easily. Reading is a very specialised skill, which involves word 
recognition and language comprehension.  In the early years of school we teach      
students to recognise graphemes (letters) and the sounds they make (phonemes). 
When students have learnt groups of sounds, they are taught to blend letters together 
to make words.  
 

Before students begin to learn to read, they need to have very well developed        
phonological awareness skills. These are the skills of attending to, discriminating,    
remembering, and manipulating sounds at the sentence, word, syllable 
and phoneme (sound) level.  
 

At our school we use the synthetic phonics program, Jolly Phonics, as well as many 
refined strategies to teach our students the early understanding and development of 
the 44 sounds in the English language and how to make them with 26 letters of the 
alphabet.  
 

The training day also focused on the development of spelling skills and how to        
best assist our students in becoming proficient writers. Many dyslexia friendly       
strategies were shared and teachers were supported to develop an understanding of 
morphology (the study of words and their parts, like prefixes, suffixes and base 
words), and orthography (the representation of the sounds of a language by written or 
printed symbols). 
 

At our school we provide students with many opportunities to read, to hear books and 
stories being read to them and the opportunity to have intervention to help them all 
develop good reading skills.  If you have any concerns about your child’s reading     
development please phone the school and make a time to speak with your class   
teacher or with Toula Girgolas. 
 

Just a quick reminder to let you know that the double gates in the new fence on the 
oval, will not be left open or unlocked. The pedestrian gates will be unlocked for you 
to use to get to school. 









 







 



Canteen News 

Qkr Ordering Update 

 

To cancel lunch orders that have already been ordered and paid 
for: 

1. Open Qkr App and tap activity. 

2. Scroll down to order history and sign in with your password. 

3. Tap the red circle on the right side of the order to be       
cancelled. You can select the entire order or individual items 
and then press OK. 

4. You can cancel any order made by 9am. 

If you need to cancel after this time please contact the canteen. 


